
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 18, 2021

Todd Beaver
27 Beebee Road
Wilmington, Vermont 05363

Dear Todd:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your views on the 
COVID-19 pandemic and vaccine distribution led by the Governor.

I share your concerns. We must work to vaccinate the most vulnerable in Vermont and our work 
cannot stop until every Vermonter is vaccinated. I am hopeful that more vaccines will be 
allocated to Vermont in the weeks and months ahead as the Federal Government ramps up 
procurement and distribution.

 I am deeply committed to elevating the voices of Vermonters in Wilmington and across our 
State and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my Office again. 

I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray

Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

https://gbc-word-edit.officeapps.live.com/we/www.ltgov.vermont.gov


Dear Sir, are you guys out of your
minds? You vaccinate ski patrol
people first???? You people are

only out to keep this disaster
called capitalism going just so

you dont have to change. You fail
to care about the people first.
teachers going back without

being safe. kids going back so
you can put their parents back to
work just to fill oligarchs pockets.

you baby boomers have done
nothing to really better society at

all. all you created was a
continued feudalism, modern day

that is. i am by no means at all
right wing in fact im for humans
and workers, but i do not agree
that the people yesterday were

anything other than pissed off by
all your lack of action. the us and
state governments have failed the

people in the last 40 years by
giving in to corporate interests
only. ge3t a pair of balls and go

against the norm of ruining
society. we need real leaders

ready to help the population not
the elite.


